
From: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>

Glaccum, David <DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov>
Patel, Swati <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov>
Smith, Austin <AustinSmith@gov.sc.gov>
Mottel, Haley <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov>
Schimsa, Rebecca <RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov>
Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>
Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 4/25/2016 1:38:21 PM
Subject: FW: Refugee Resettlement Consultations in Charleston - May 2, 2016

Looping in the team.
 
 
From: Wingo, Karen [mailto:Karen.Wingo@dss.sc.gov] 

Sent: Monday, April 25, 2016 1:29 PM

To: Pisarik, Holly; Veldran, Katherine; Glaccum, David

Subject: FW: Refugee Resettlement Consultations in Charleston - May 2, 2016
 
I wanted to make your office aware that a stakeholder meeting is being held by Lutheran Services regarding the 
proposed opening of an -office in Charleston. The meeting is scheduled for May 2nd.  Please give me a call anytime 
this week if you have questions.
 
All the best,
Karen
 
Karen Luchka Wingo
Director of Communications and Legislative Affairs
South Carolina Department of Social Services

1535 Confederate Avenue
Columbia, South Carolina 29202

Office Phone: (803) 898-8030

Email: karen.wingo@dss.sc.gov
www.dss.sc.gov
 
 

 
Privacy Notice: This message may contain information that is protected from disclosure by federal and/or state law, or is otherwise 
privileged or confidential.  This communication is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed.  If you 
are not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to the recipient, you are hereby 
notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this message is strictly prohibited and violations of applicable federal and/or 
state law may subject you to civil and/or criminal penalties.  If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender 
immediately by telephone and delete this message
 
 
Do not use this email to make a report of abuse or neglect.  To make a report of abuse or neglect, please call your local DSS office or law 
enforcement immediately.
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From: Addison, Dorothy 

Sent: Monday, April 25, 2016 9:43 AM

To: Wingo, Karen <Karen.Wingo@dss.sc.gov>

Subject: FW: Refugee Resettlement Consultations in Charleston - May 2, 2016
 
Hi Karen,
 
Please see the notice from Bedrija for the Charleston meeting.  
 
Dorothy 
 
Dorothy A. Addison, State Refugee Coordinator
Office of Economic Services
SC Department of Social Services
1535 Confederate Ave. Ext.
P.O. Box 1520
Columbia, SC 29202-1520
Ph: 803-898-0989
Fax: 803-898-7156
Email: dorothy.addison@dss.sc.gov
 

 

Disclaimer: Please do not use this e-mail address to report child or adult abuse and neglect. The abuse/neglect hotline number for your county is located on the 
SCDSS home web page at www.dss.sc.gov. For emergencies, please contact your local law enforcement office.

Privacy Notice: This message may contain information that is protected from disclosure by federal and/or state law, or is otherwise privileged or confidential.  
This communication is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed.  If you are not the intended recipient or the employee or agent 
responsible for delivering this message to the recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this message is strictly 
prohibited and violations of applicable federal and/or state law may subject you to civil and/or criminal penalties.  If you have received this message in error, 
please notify the sender immediately by telephone and delete this message.
 
From: Bedrija Jazic [mailto:BJazic@lscarolinas.net] 

Sent: Friday, April 22, 2016 4:12 PM

To: 'Glattmj@dhec.sc.gov' <Glattmj@dhec.sc.gov>; 'kimberlyp@palmettoprimarycare.com' 
<kimberlyp@palmettoprimarycare.com>; Mitchum, Sylvia <Sylvia.Mitchum@dss.sc.gov>; Mitchum, Sylvia <Sylvia.
Mitchum@dss.sc.gov>; Dunne, John <John.Dunne@dss.sc.gov>; 'Nancy.longerbeam@dss.sc.gov' <Nancy.
longerbeam@dss.sc.gov>; Johnson, Samone <Samone.Johnson@dss.sc.gov>; Wade, Lakeya <Lakeya.Wade@dss.sc.
gov>; 'mayesp@scdhhs.gov' <mayesp@scdhhs.gov>; 'Jacqueline_Hampton@fetterhealthcare.org' 
<Jacqueline_Hampton@fetterhealthcare.org>; 'haydenshook@bellsouth.net' <haydenshook@bellsouth.net>; 
'RHunt@palmettoprimarycare.com' <RHunt@palmettoprimarycare.com>; 'BYoung@charlestoncounty.org' 
<BYoung@charlestoncounty.org>; 'ellenclark@northcharleston.org' <ellenclark@northcharleston.org>; 
'maybankv@charleston-sc.gov' <maybankv@charleston-sc.gov>; 'bcraven@charlestoncounty.org' 
<bcraven@charlestoncounty.org>; Addison, Dorothy <Dorothy.Addison@dss.sc.gov>

Cc: Bailey, Karama <Karama.Bailey@dss.sc.gov>; Bethany R Vause <BVause@lscarolinas.net>

Subject: Refugee Resettlement Consultations in Charleston - May 2, 2016
 
 
This is to inform you that Lutheran Services Carolinas (LSC) is submitting proposal to the Lutheran 
Immigration and Refugee Services (LIRS) for continued participation in the Refugee Reception and 
Placement (R&P) program for FY 2017.  
 
LSC announced last year our plan to open Refugee Services sub-office in Charleston County to 
assist in resettlement of approximately 100 new refugees.   The plans will be finalized this summer 
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and the program will begin on October 1, 2017.
 
 
We would like to solicit your comments and support at a Stakeholder’s Consultation on 
Monday, May 2, 2016 at the
Charleston County DSS Training Annex, 3366 Rivers Avenue, North Charleston, SC 29405
The meeting will begin at 10:00 am. 
 
Please contact me at 803/461-2637 or by e-mail should you have any questions or concerns 
regarding this proposal by April 28, 2016.
 
Thank you,
 
Bedrija Jazic
Service Team Leader
Refugee and Immigrant Services
Lutheran Services Carolinas
1118 Union Street
Columbia, SC 29201
803/461-2637
bjazic@lscarolinas.net
 
 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: Any Protected Health Information (PHI) contained in this email including all attachments is confidential. PHI
contained in this email belongs to the organization sending the data and is legally privileged. PHI is intended only for the use of the individual or
organization identified as the recipient. The recipient of PHI is prohibited from disclosing, copying, distributing or using the information except as
permitted by current law governing privacy of information issues. Such PHI must be destroyed after its stated need has been fulfilled, or in
accordance with a properly executed Business Associate Agreement, unless otherwise prohibited by law. If you have received this email in error,
please notify the sender immediately for return instructions. Thank You.
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